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WORK TO BEGIN ON PARK ROAD










Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) is due to commence work on the latest stage of its £100 million Belfast Sewers Project on Monday 1st June.   
To facilitate this work, Park Road will be closed to through traffic at its junction with Cross Parade. The closure will be in operation from Monday 1st June until 31st August 2009. During this time, residents will have access to Park Road from either the Ravenhill or Ormeau Roads. 
Belfast Sewers Project involves the construction of 9.4km of tunnels of various sizes, the largest being 4m in diameter, which runs from Cromac Street to the Belfast Wastewater Treatment Works, Duncrue Street. 
Tributary tunnels join the main tunnel at several locations, one of which starts at Park Road. During the earlier stage of the project, an access shaft was constructed at Park Road.  It is the connection of this access shaft to the tunnel which necessitates the road closure. 

Project Sponsor, NI Water’s Bill Gowdy explained:
“Belfast Sewers Project is good news for the Belfast area, and residents will benefit through improved water quality and cleaner rivers, while contributing greatly to flood alleviation.

“NI Water and its contractor, Morgan Farrans, are working closely with Roads Service to ensure that any disruption to local residents and businesses is kept to an absolute minimum. We would like to thank those affected for their patience while this essential work is completed, and apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused. We will do everything that we can to complete the work as quickly as possible.”
The Belfast Sewers Project is a vital £100 million NI Water scheme which will provide Belfast with a modern and effective sewerage system capable of meeting the city’s existing and future development needs. This project will be operational by early 2010.
If you have any queries regarding this work, please contact Waterline on 08457 440088 and quote “Belfast Sewers Project”.
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For further information contact NI Water press office on 028 9035 7695 or 

028 9035 4710 or email press.office@niwater.com 
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